MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN: AGENDA June 18, 2020 – 7:00 PM, ROOM 03, TOWN HALL

A.) SIGNING OF WARRANT, APPROVAL of Minutes

B.) INVITATION TO SPEAK

The Board of Selectmen invites public participation on an in-person basis during its June 18, 2020 meeting. Due to restrictions imposed by Governor Baker's March 2020 Declaration of a State of Emergency prohibiting gatherings of more than ten people, participation in Invitation to Speak shall be limited to one such participant entering the meeting room at a time, wearing appropriate protective equipment, and leaving immediately upon conclusion of the participation to allow others to enter the room and participate equally. Those wishing to participate shall be cued outside the building, at least six-feet apart, and permitted to enter one at a time.

C.) PUBLIC HEARINGS- CALL IN TEL NO. 1-857-444-0744 - Conference Code 143644

D.) SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS

- 1. Pursuant to the provisions of Section 7 of "An Act Relative to Municipal Governance During the COVID-19 Emergency", Chapter 92 of the Acts of 2020 which became effective on June 5, 2020, the Board of Selectmen, with the approval of the Town Moderator, will consider whether to take action to reduce the quorum required for the June 29, 2020 Annual Town Meeting, to a number not less than 10 per cent of the number that would otherwise be required.
- 2. Adoption of the Town Administrator's Decisions on the following Applications to Temporarily Amend Liquor Licenses Pursuant to Governor Bakers June 1, 2020 Executive Order:
 - a) Prezo's
 - b) Depot Street Tavern
 - c) Viana Bar
 - d) Pepperoncini's
 - e) 99 Restaurant and Pub
 - f) The Tradesman
 - g) Pinz
 - h) Craftroots

E.) TOWN ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT

F.) OLD BUSINESS

G.) NEW BUSINESS

H.) CORRESPONDENCE

The listing of matters above are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.

b. B. DILS

DIVISION OF LOCAL SERVICES
MA DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE

Geoffrey E. Snyder Commissioner of Revenue

Sean R. Cronin Senior Deputy Commissioner

Bulletin

BUL-2020-08

An Act Relative to Municipal Governance <u>During the COVID-19 Emergency</u>

TO:

Local Officials

FROM:

Patricia Hunt, Chief, Bureau of Municipal Finance Law

DATE:

June 2020

SUBJECT:

Guidance on Municipal Finance Law Issues

This Bulletin provides guidance to local officials regarding changes in municipal finance laws included in <u>An Act Relative to Municipal Governance During the COVID-19 Emergency, Chapter 92 of the Acts of 2020 (the Act).</u> Unless otherwise noted below, these changes became effective on June 5, 2020, upon Governor Baker's signing the Act into law. Please review the Act in its entirety for other provisions related to cities and towns.

I. Town Meetings

A. Power of Boards of Selectmen to Reduce Town Meeting Quorum

Section 7 - Section 7 of the Act allows a board of selectmen or select board (both referred to herein as "board"), with the approval of the town moderator, to reduce the quorum required for any town meeting (includes both open town meetings and representative town meetings) held during the governor's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency, to a number not less than 10 per cent of the number that would otherwise be required. There are several procedural requirements necessary to implement a quorum reduction. The board must publish¹ notice of its intention to consider an adjustment of town meeting quorum requirements not less than 7 days before the board's vote. The board must also provide for adequate means of public access that will allow interested members of the public to clearly follow the deliberations of the board on making a quorum adjustment as those deliberations are occurring. And, not less than 10 days after a vote of the board to adjust the quorum requirement, the town clerk must notify the attorney general of the adjusted quorum requirement.

Supporting a Commonwealth of Communities
www.mass.gov/DLS P.O. Box 9569 Boston, MA 02114-9569 (617) 626-2300

Due to the time constraints in implementing this section before fiscal year end, we do not think the legislation intended to require notice by newspaper publication. In other cases where the legislature required publication in a newspaper, it so stated. See G.L. c. 60, s. 1, definition of "publication" for purposes of chapter 60, means "printing it once in a newspaper..." G.L. c. 35, s. 28B(c) – "... notice thereof to be published in a newspaper of general circulation..." G.L. c. 200A, s. 9A(c) and (d) – "published in a newspaper of general circulation." We suggest, at a minimum, posting notice (i) in a prominent location on the town's website, (ii) where the town meeting warrant is usually posted, and (iii) where board of selectmen meeting notices are posted.

Towns are reminded that under <u>G.L. c. 41, s. 15A</u>, town clerks are required to certify appropriations to the assessors and the town accountant as soon as "a vote appropriating money becomes effective." If a town meeting (either a reduced-quorum town meeting or any town meeting) is continued to a date after June 30, appropriations approved prior to the continuance of the meeting may not be in effect if they are subject to reconsideration at the continued town meeting. Towns are urged to consult with their town clerk, local counsel and town moderator, in advance, to determine if this could be an issue for your town. Some towns have local bylaws that limit reconsideration of approved articles that could apply to allow the town clerk to certify approved appropriation votes even if the town meeting is not dissolved but continued to another date.

Towns that may not have approved budgets on June 30 are reminded to review <u>Bulletin 20-6</u>, regarding the procedures for obtaining <u>deficit spending</u> authority from the director of accounts for continued operations beginning July 1, 2020 as authorized by <u>St. 2020, c. 53, s. 5.</u>

B. Conducting a Representative Town Meeting through Remote Participation

Section 8 - This section provides a process to allow representative town meetings to be conducted remotely during the governor's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency. This section does not apply to open town meetings. Under this section, if the moderator determines that it is not possible to safely assemble the town meeting members and interested members of the public in a common location while complying with any applicable state or local orders, directives or guidance concerning public assemblies, the moderator may request that the select board or board of selectmen of the town call for a representative town meeting to be held through remote participation. Section 8 establishes detailed approval and notification procedures as well as minimum requirements for the video or telephone conference platform and how registered voters may participate in the remote town meeting. If your town is interested in holding a representative town meeting through remote participation, we urge you to consult with your moderator and your local counsel to ensure compliance with the requirements of section 8.

<u>Section 17</u> – This section provides that if the Act does not take effect at least 15 days prior to the date of a scheduled representative town meeting, the actions of a town moderator, select board or board of selectmen and town meeting that are substantially consistent with the requirements of section 8 shall be ratified as if the Act had been in place prior thereto.

C. Holding a Town Meeting Outside the Geographic Location of the Town

Section 9 – This section allows a select board or board of selectmen (both referred to herein as "board") with the approval of the town moderator to hold town meeting outside the geographic limits of the town if the board determines that it is not possible to adequately conduct town meeting in a location within the geographic limits of the town in a manner that ensures health and safety. This section does not apply to a meeting for the election by ballot of federal, state or other officers or the determination of other matters to be determined by ballot at an election. The board must publicly post notice of the location of town meeting to be held outside the geographic limits of the town not less than 10 days before the date of the meeting.

II. Stabilization Funds

A. Suspension of Dedication of Revenues to Stabilization Funds

Section 10(a) – Section 10(a) provides a local option for a city or town to suspend for FY2021 the dedication of revenues to one or more stabilization funds created under <u>G.L. c. 40, s. 5B</u>. This option also applies to the dedication of revenues to a special fund pursuant to a special act. This option does not apply to revenues or receipts credited to other funds, such as departmental revolving funds under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ½</u>, enterprise funds under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ½</u>, cable or PEG funds under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ½</u> or <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ¾</u> or any other fund created under the general laws. The option is exercised in a town with a town meeting form of government by a 2/3 vote of its select board, board of selectmen or town council and, in a city, by a 2/3 vote of its city or town council with the approval of the mayor or manager. If a city/town chooses this option, the suspension is effective for FY2021. Upon the exercise of this option, the funds which would have been so dedicated are credited to the general fund of the city or town. The option may be exercised at any time before the FY2021 tax rate is set and, once exercised, will be effective as of July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021.

B. Appropriation from Stabilization Funds or Special Funds Established by Special Act

<u>Section 10(b)</u> – Section 10(b) provides a local option for a city, town or district, for FY2021, to appropriate funds from any stabilization fund created under <u>G.L. c. 40, s. 5B</u> or a special fund established by special law for any lawful purpose notwithstanding the specified purpose of the fund. Therefore, the existing fund balance of a special purpose stabilization fund can be appropriated for expenses other than for the purposes for which the fund was originally established.

The option is exercised in a town with a town meeting form of government by a 2/3 vote of its select board, board of selectmen or town council and, in a city, by a 2/3 vote of its city or town council with the approval of the mayor or manager. This section applies only to stabilization funds created under <u>G.L. c. 40, s. 5B</u> and special funds created by special act. This section does not apply to other funds, such as departmental revolving funds under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53E ½</u>, enterprise funds under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ½</u>, cable or PEG funds under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ½</u> or <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 53F ½</u> or any other fund created under the general laws. An appropriation under section 10(b) from a stabilization fund established for educational purposes also requires approval of the city's or town's school committee.

Because section 10(b) does not provide for an alternate method of appropriation for a district, districts must appropriate under this section through a 2/3 district meeting vote under <u>G.L. c. 40, s. 5B</u>; however, the district meeting may appropriate under section 10(b) from any stabilization fund for any lawful purpose notwithstanding the specified purpose of the fund.

While section 10(b) does not establish a substantially different process for cities or districts to change the purpose of or appropriate from stabilization funds; it does so in a town. Under this section, in a town, the legislative body (town meeting) is removed from the process. As a result, we suggest, when determining whether to exercise the option under section 10(b), that a select board consider the stated intent of the Act - "to protect ... both public health and the viability of town meetings in the face of the state, national and global public health emergencies existing as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic...." As a result, this option should be used to help fund the FY2021

town budget and other necessary FY2021 expenditures and not items that the town meeting would not itself fund.

Appropriations under section 10(b) may be made during FY2020 or FY2021; however, they must be for a fiscal year 2021 expenditure.

Appropriations and alterations of the purpose of a stabilization fund may still be made by a city, town or district in the manner described in <u>G.L. c. 40, s. 5B</u> – by a 2/3 vote of the legislative body of the city, town or district, subject to charter. As a result, if a town meeting is held, the town meeting may, by a 2/3 vote, alter the purpose of and appropriate from stabilization funds following the procedure of <u>G.L. c. 40, s. 5B</u>. For more information regarding Stabilization Funds, <u>see IGR 17-20</u>.

We note that while a suspension of the dedication of revenue to a stabilization fund under section 10(a) is only for FY2021 and not permanent, an appropriation from a stabilization fund under section 10(b) results in a permanent reduction of the funds in a stabilization fund unless the legislative body later votes to appropriate funds to replenish the stabilization fund.

III. Extension for Mayors to Submit FY21 Annual Budget to City Council under Statutory City Budget Process of G.L. c. 44, s. 32.

Sections 11 and 18 – Section 11 extends the time for a mayor in a city to submit the annual budget to the city council under <u>G.L. c. 44</u>, <u>s. 32</u>, if the mayor is unable to do so as a result of the outbreak of COVID-19 and the effects of the governor's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency. Ordinarily, section 32 requires a mayor to submit an annual budget to the city council within 170 days after the annual organization of the city government in any city other than Boston. Section 11 extends the time periods for submitting the budget and for the council to act on the budget; provided that the mayor must submit the FY21 annual city budget to the city council within 30 days after the termination of the declaration of emergency or on July 31, 2020, whichever is earlier.

An overview of the statutory city budget process under <u>G.L. c. 44, s. 32</u> is needed to understand how to implement section 11. In summary, under section 32, once a mayor has timely submitted the annual budget to the city council, the council has 45 days to act on the mayor's budget by approving, reducing or rejecting the amounts recommended in the mayor's budget. If a mayor does not timely submit the annual budget to the city council, the city council, on "its own initiative," prepares the annual budget. The council then votes on the amounts contained in its budget within 15 days, by approving, reducing or rejecting the amounts. If the city has not approved an operating budget for the fiscal year due to "circumstances beyond its control," the mayor may submit to the city council a continuing appropriation budget on a month by month basis for a period not to exceed three months; that is, for July, for August and for September. For more information on the statutory city budget process, please see DLS's <u>City Budget Process Frequently Asked Questions</u> (FAQs).

For example, if the mayor timely submits the budget to the council on July 31 under section 11, the city council will have 45 days after July 31 to act on the mayor's budget by approving, reducing or rejecting the amounts recommended in the budget. If the mayor does not submit the budget to the city council on or before July 31, 2020, the city council, on "its own initiative," prepares the annual

budget. The council then votes on the amounts contained in its budget within 15 days, by approving, reducing or rejecting the amounts. To ensure that the city will have spending authority on July 1 if the budget is not yet approved, section 11 provides that a mayor may submit a continuing appropriation budget to the city council on a monthly basis for July and for August and for September. If it is anticipated that a budget will not be approved before July 1, the mayor should submit a continuing appropriation budget to the city council for the month of July.

Section 11 is effective on May 1, 2020.

IV. Local Option Approval of Payments on Contracts for Educational Services

A. Description of Local Option - Sections 12 and 13

Sections 12 and 13 provide a local option to allow cities and towns and regional school districts to approve payment, notwithstanding that services have not been rendered, on an existing service contract for school or education-related services entered into by the school committee or a service contract renegotiated or modified by the school committee in order to maintain the availability of and access to the services secured under the underlying contract between the parties when the underlying service contract was in effect before March 10, 2020 and the service contractor was unable to perform services under the contract as a result of the disruptions caused by the outbreak of COVID-19 and the effects of the governor's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency. This option applies to education-related contracted services such as transportation, custodial, food services as well as payments to education collaboratives, non-residential vocational enrollments, and inter-district fuition agreements.

This option is available to approve payment notwithstanding the provisions of <u>G.L. c. 41, s. 52</u> and <u>56</u> that require that services under a contract must be rendered before payment may be approved.

This option applies only:

- (i) if the underlying service contract was in effect before March 10, 2020;
- (ii) if the service contractor was unable to perform services under the contract as a result of the disruptions caused by the outbreak of COVID-19 and the effects of the governor's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency;
- (iii) to payments for the period from March 10, 2020 through the remainder of the fiscal year; and
- (iv) if there are sufficient unencumbered available funds remaining for such payment in the appropriation for the purpose.

This option does not apply to tuitions and rates set by the bureau of purchased services within the operational services division pursuant to <u>section 22N of chapter 7 of the General Laws</u>.

B. Exercise of Option

This option is exercised by approval of payment on a contract subject to sections 12 and 13 as follows:

- (a) In a city, by: (i) vote of the school committee; (ii) city auditor, accountant or other officer having similar duties; and (iii) the mayor (unless some other municipal office is designated to be the chief executive officer under the provisions of a local charter.)
- (b) In a town, by: (i) vote of the school committee; (ii) town accountant or other officer having similar duties; and (iii) vote of the board of selectmen (unless some other municipal office is designated to be the chief executive officer under the provisions of a local charter.)
- (c) For a regional school district, by: (i) vote of the regional school committee and (ii) the business manager, assistant superintendent for business or other employee with title of similar import and responsibilities as those of a town accountant.

The above committees and boards may not delegate authority to one of its members to exercise the option under sections 12 and 13 or delegate approval authority to one of its members for payments under sections 12 and 13.

C. Payment Requirements

Before any payment, the service contractor must present to the above approving authorities, a sworn statement reporting grants, discounted loans or other financial support that the service contractor has received from a state, federal or local government as a result of the outbreak of COVID-19 or, if the service contractor has not received any such grants, discounted loans or other financial support, affirming that the service contractor has not received, and shall not receive thereafter, any such grants, discounted loans or other financial support. If the service contractor reports it has received grants, discounted loans or other financial support from a state, federal or local government, the payments to the service contractor made pursuant to sections 12 and 13 must not exceed the total amount to which the service contractor is eligible under the service contract less the amount the service contractor received in such grants, discounted loans or other financial support and the sworn statement shall include an attestation that the payment is not in excess of that amount.



This decision is entered on the application of **Din Din Restaurants**, Inc. DBA Pepperoncini's Pizzeria & Grill, 201 East Main Street, Milford, MA pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590.000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 12:00 P.M. via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, was not present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 2. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 3. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 4. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law. MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

June 11, 2020

BY: RQ ell

This decision is entered on the application of Powerless, Inc. DBA The Tradesman, 284 West Street, Milford, MA pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590.000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 12:00 P.M. via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, was not present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 2. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 3. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 4. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law. MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

BY: Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator

This decision is entered on the application of <u>CraftRoots Brewing LLC</u>, <u>4 Industrial Road</u>, <u>Milford</u>, <u>MA</u> pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590.000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for <u>Thursday</u>, <u>June 11</u>, <u>2020 at 12:00 P.M.</u> via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, <u>was not</u> present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 2. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 3. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 4. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law.

 MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

June 11, 2020

Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator

This decision is entered on the application of 99 West, Inc. DBA 99 Restaurant/Pub, 196B East Main Street, Milford, MA pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590,000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 12:00 P.M. via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, was not present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 2. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 3. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 4. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law. MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

BY: Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator

This decision is entered on the application of Prezo Grille & Bar, Inc. DBA Prezo Grille & Bar, 229 1/2 East Main Street, Milford, MA pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled. "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590,000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 12:00 P.M. via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, Thomas Oliveri, was present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

1. The Applicant must use cloth napkins.

- 2. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 3. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 4. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 5. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law. MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

June 11, 2020

BY: Nell Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator

This decision is entered on the application of Fun Zone Milford, LLC DBA Pinz, 110 South Main Street, Milford, MA pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590.000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 12:00 P.M. via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, was not present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. Applicant cannot open until the Town receives an Insurance Certificate satisfactory to the Town and a sketch layout as required in the application.
- 2. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 3. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 4. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 5. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law. MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

June 11, 2020

This decision is entered on the application of **Depot Street Tavern**, 45 **Depot Street**, Milford, MA pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590,000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 11, 2020 at 12:00 P.M. via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, Adam Hicks, was present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 2. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 3. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 4. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law. MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

BY: Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator

June 11, 2020

This decision is entered on the application of <u>Viana Bar, Inc. DBA Tradicao Da Roca, 119 East Main Street, Milford, MA</u> pursuant to Governor Baker's June 1, 2020 Executive Order entitled, "Order Clarifying the Progression of the Commonwealth's Phased Workplace Re-Opening Plan and Authorizing Certain Re-Opening Preparations at Phase II Workplaces", and the Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development, whereby licensees for on-premises consumption of alcohol may commence outdoor seated service, provided food is prepared on-site under a retail food permit issued by a municipal authority pursuant to 105 CMR 590.000.

Upon receipt of the above application, a public hearing was scheduled for <u>Thursday</u>, <u>June 11</u>, <u>2020 at 12:00 P.M.</u> via remote participation pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, § 18 due to the novel COVID 19 pandemic. Notice of the time, place and subject matter of the petition were given as required by law.

The matter came on for hearing at the time and place set forth above. Present were Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator, Christopher George, Information Technology Director, Charles D. Boddy, Jr., Town Counsel, the Applicant, and Harold Rhodes, a member of the public.

The Applicant, <u>was not</u> present remotely to give evidence in favor of the application. At the close of the hearing, the licensing authority considered the matter and thereafter granted the temporary license extension based upon the following conditions:

- 1. This license is granted and accepted upon the express condition that the license shall, in all respects conform to all the provisions of the Liquor Control Act, Chapter 138 of the General Laws as amended, and any rules or regulations made thereunder by the Board of Selectmen.
- 2. The outdoor area shall remain fenced or cordoned off area, adequately supervised, having at least 50 % of the perimeter of any covered dining space open and unobstructed by any form of siding or barriers at all times, and operated in conformance with the social-distancing and other guidelines set forth by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health, as submitted in the Application to Amend the License.
- 3. The outdoors premises shall remain accessible to the disabled with the ground surface firm, stable, and smooth; a width of 36 inches shall be maintained between chairs at their normal position; aisles and passageways shall be kept clear, especially around poles; the licensee shall not remove or reduce the number of handicapped parking spaces; handicapped individuals shall be seated closest to the exits; the outdoor space shall be safe to consumers even during inclement weather.
- 4. The temporary amended licenses shall expire no later than November 1, 2020, by operation of law.

 MILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN

BY: Richard A. Villani, Town Administrator

June 11, 2020